Concern about the factual accuracy 

May 2, 1994 
The Editors
xyz Journal

Dow Jones and Co., Inc.
200 Liberty Street
New York, NY 10281 

Dear Editors, 

     Your April 27 editorial calling upon environmental and health groups to be accurate re the factuality of their claims is a legitimate standard. It is also one that could be applied to the editorial itself. 

Given your proper concern about factual accuracy, here are some facts to correct the inaccurate assertion of your opening sentence, which refers to "the discredited campaign to terrify the public about Alar and apples." 

Like many others in the media, the Journal has fallen for the expensive, highly effective disinformation campaign waged by the agricultural chemicals industry for the past five years. 
    
 Here is what has happened since the Natural Resources Defense Council (NRDC) released its report about Alar and cancer risks to children in l989: 
     
The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) after a thorough review of all available data reaffirmed that Alar and its metabolite UDMH were properly classified as human carcinogens. 
   
 EPA reiterated that the use of Alar on food crops presented an "unreasonable" risk to human health, and that its use should remain prohibited.

The same conclusion was reached by a scientific peer review committee convened by EPA to examine the issue. 
Last June the National Academy of Sciences released a report which reaffirmed the basic premise of the NRDC report, namely that infants and young children are more susceptible to cancer causing agents in food. 

Last September Federal Judge William Nielson (a Bush appointee) dismissed a lawsuit brought against NRDC and CBS-TV's "60 Minutes" challenging NRDC's report, which was publicized on "60 Minutes." Judge Nielson supported NRDC's central premise finding "The government is in grievous error when allowable exposures are calculated...without regard for the age at which exposures occur." 
 
I trust that these facts are authoritative enough for the Journal to set the record straight as to which side of the Alar issue is "discredited." 

Sincerely, 
Arlie Schardt
Executive Director
Environmental Media Services 

